The Department of Information Systems (DIS), acting as consortium for APSCN, is the required to file E-Rate Form 486 to meet the requirements of the Children’s Internet Protection Act (“CIPA”). Under FCC rules, any E-rate applicant awarded funding in Waves 1-6 (which includes APSCN’s funding) must file an associated Form 486 (which includes the requisite CIPA-compliance certification) by October 28, 2001.  Since this date falls on a Sunday, the effective deadline for postmarking a Form 486 is October 27. DIS can only file a Form 486 based on Form 479 CIPA certifications from all consortium members. 

As of October 1,2001 DIS has only received 121 Form 479’s for the school districts (list attached).  Any school district that misses the Form 486 deadline will be funded for PY4 discounts only from the actual later date that the Form 486 was submitted.  This could mean the loss of discounts on four months or more of services extending back as far as July 1, 2001. 

Since any loss in E-Rate funding will reduce the amount of money available to fund APSCN, the current project to upgrade the network connection to each site will be put in serious jeopardy. 

If you not on the attached list please send your completed Form 479 ( Block 2, Question 6 the answer is “a” or “b”) to:   

Becky Rains







Department of Information Systems  







PO Box 3155







Little Rock, AR 72203







